
“In every thing give thanks: for this 
is the will of God in Christ Jesus 
concerning you.” 1 Thessalonians 
5:18 has been constantly on my heart 
and mind these past couple months.  I 
think all of us have that initial tendency 
to question when things do not go 
according to our plan.    We want 
answers as to why things have 
entered into our life and, if we 
are not careful, that is what we 
allow ourselves to be consumed with.  
It is easy to just focus on the illness, 
the doctors appointments once or 
twice a week, the lab tests, the blood 
work, the CT scans, the pile of 
prescriptions, the infusions, and the 

added financial burden.  But, there is 
always something that we can be 
thankful for. God provided us with 
several blessings during the last three 

months.  We were able to spend 
some time with our family, we 
were able to be encouraged 

weekly by one of our 
supporting churches, and we 
were able to see Audrey and 

Ian during their college breaks.  
We were even able to serve/attend in a 
marriage retreat.  We received 
wonderful reports from the church in 
the Bahamas with souls being saved 

and new visitors almost every week.  
It forced many of our people to 

step out into a greater role of 
responsibility with us not being there.  
God has been so good to us.  Thank 
you for your prayers, especially during 
this time.  I am feeling some better, 
but still a long ways from being 100%.  
The doctor thinks that either time will 
help, or that I may never fully recover.  
Currently my main symptoms are 
shortness of breath, severe fatigue, 
and inflammation (especially in my 
head and sinus area).  Please pray with 
us.  We believe that God has a 
purpose and a plan in all of this.  We 
are seeking His wisdom and will as we 
continue to serve Him in the Bahamas.  
We consider it an honor to be apart of 
your missions family.
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PRAYER REQUESTS:


• Pray for Jason’s health needs.


• Pray that the church will be able 
to fully resume all services and 
ministries.


• Pray for wisdom as we minister in 
2022 with still many unknowns.


• Pray for Audrey and Ian as they 
are in college.


• Pray for our continued protection.
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